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Encouraging Electric Vehicle Use Through Adequate Electric Charging 
Station Infrastructure for all New Major Residential Development 
Applications and Building Designs on Dufferin Street from Eglinton 
Avenue West to Highway 401 - by Councillor Mike Colle, seconded by 
Councillor Ana Bailão

* Notice of this Motion has been given.
* This Motion is subject to referral to the Planning and Housing Committee. A two-thirds 
vote is required to waive referral. 

Recommendations
Councillor Mike Colle, seconded by Councillor Ana Bailão, recommends that:

1. City Council request the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning to report on 
the feasibility of accelerating the plans of transition to include Electric Charging Station 
Infrastructure in all new major residential development applications and building designs in 
order to reduce the use of traditional diesel or gasoline powered vehicles, which would help 
improve air quality on the Dufferin Corridor between Eglinton Avenue West to Highway 401.

Summary
Given the existing levels of traffic congestion on Dufferin Street caused by some of the highest 
levels of gridlock of any Major City arterial roads, and with the unprecedented level of 
residential development applications being proposed from Eglinton Avenue to Highway 401 on 
Dufferin Street, it is essential to accelerate the plans of transforming our City into a low carbon 
zero emissions community.
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